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South Roxana Village Hall
Meeting Minutes
March 4th, 2025

The March 4th, 2025, meeting was called to order by Trustee Terrah Bevolo at 7pm.  
In attendance were Margaret Manley, Terrah Bevolo, Terry Chester, Anna Broadfoot, Tammy Adams and Chief Bob Coles. Greg Adams and Mayor TJ Callahan were absent.
Ward “Scott” Wood encouraged everyone to educate themselves and study government materials on social media and taxes.
Margaret Manley made a motion to approve the Minutes from February 4th, 2025, board meeting. Terry Chester seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken with a 5-0 result. Motion carried.
Tammy Adams made a motion to approve the Bills from February 1st, 2025-February 28th, 2025. Margaret Manley seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken with a 4-1 result. Anna Broadfoot opposed and questioned the Chairs4Less purchase. Chief Bob Coles confirmed the purchase was for tables and chairs for the new Senior Center and was already approved by the board. Anna Broadfoot changed her vote to yes, changing the roll call vote to a 5-0 result. Motion carried.
Anna Broadfoot made a motion to approve the Deposits from February 1st, 2025-February 28th, 2025. Tammy Adams seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken with a 5-0 result. Motion carried.
Terry Chester made a motion to approve Resolution 25-01 Pay Estimate #4 for the Senior Center. Margaret Manley seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken with a 5-0 result. Motion carried.
Anna Broadfoot made a motion to approve Resolution 25-02 Supporting the Great Rivers & Routes Tourism Bureau for 2025 Recertification Purposes. Tammy Adam seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken with a 5-0 result. Motion carried.
Chief Bob Coles introduced the launch of the new village website, www.southroxana.org. This is a significant advancement for the village, that was initiated by Mayor Callahan.
Chief Coles wanted to address a comment from the last meeting about Amazon purchases submitted by village employees. The spending on the Amazon account is extremely under budget and was only 1/3 of the cost that was allotted for uniforms, equipment and office supplies for the fiscal year. This was voted upon and approved by the board last year.
Tammy Adams and Terrah Bevolo announced that the Village Easter Event will be held on Saturday, April 19th, 2025, at the Senior Center from 1pm-3pm. There will be an Easter Egg Hunt, a snack and many activities for kids of all ages. All residents are invited and encouraged to attend. 
Terry Chester made a motion to adjourn the board meeting at 7:11pm. Margaret Manley seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.
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